
TOWN OF OLD ORCHARD BEACH 
PARKING WORKSHOP  

MONDAY MARCH 25, 2013   7:00 P.M 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

 
 
The following were in attendance: 
  Councilor Coleman 
         Councilor Dayton  
  Councilor Furtado 
  Chair MacDonald 
  Councilor Mailhot 
  Councilor Quinn 
 
  Chief Dana Kelley 
  Joe Levasseur 
 
 

Vice Chair Bolduc was absent 
 
 
Chief Kelley and Joe LeVasseur presented a spreadsheet with different vendor proposals for the “Multi 
Space Parking Pay Stations” 
 
The selection was narrowed down to Cale America out of Florida. 
 
Discussion was held on where the meter would go and it was decided to reconvene after Chief Kelley 
and Joe tightened up the proposal to place the machines on Old Orchard Street not Memorial Park. 
Discussion also needs to be held on what to do with the old machines. 
 
Chief Kelley noted that they had $31,500 toward the project from last year’s budget.  
 
Jerome Begert brought up the issue of liability. Councilor Coleman said that the banks usually hold that 
responsibility.  
 
Councilor Dayton stressed her desire not to take away any current local jobs 
 
Councilor Coleman also brought up the option to perhaps Lease/Purchase. 
Chief Kelley was also going to get with the Finance Director. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Sheila M. Flathers 
Interim Town Council Secretary 
 
I, Sheila M. Flathers, Interim Secretary to the Town Council of Old Orchard Beach, Maine, do 
hereby certify that the foregoing document consisting of one (1) page is a copy of the original 
Minutes of the Town Council Workshop Meeting of March 25, 2013. 
Sheila M. Flathers 


